
Animal Care Advisory Committee 

May 12, 2021 

 

 

A regular meeting of the Animal Care Advisory Committee of the City of Waxahachie, Texas was 

held in the Training Room at Waxahachie Police Department, 630 Farley Street on Wednesday, 

May 12, 2021 at 12:00 p.m. 
 

  Members Present: Assistant Police Chief Joe Wiser, Chairman 

Terri Muniz, Animal Services Officer 

Melony Jordan, Code Enforcement Officer 

Nelda Corbell, Humane Society of North Texas 

 

  Member Absent: Dr. Tommy Menser, Veterinarian 

 

  Others Present: Clarice Crocker, Administrative Clerk 

     

1. Call to Order 
 

Chairman Assistant Police Chief Joe Wiser called the meeting to order. 
 

2. Invocation 
 

Ms. Terri Muniz gave the invocation. 
 

3. Public Comments 
 

None 
 

4. Approval of minutes of the Animal Care Advisory Committee of February 12, 2020 
 

Action:  

Ms. Terri Muniz moved to approve minutes of the Animal Care Advisory Committee meeting of 

February 12, 2020. Ms. Melony Jordan seconded, All Ayes. 
 

5. Update on recent activity (numbers) 

 

Ms. Muniz reviewed the animal service report for January 2020 through April 2021. She stated 

the numbers are right on schedule and there has been no increase or decrease in numbers due to 

COVID.  

 

6. Introduction of Kelley Gelsthorpe, Animal Services Officer  

 

Chairman Assistant Police Chief Wiser introduced Ms. Kelley Gelsthorpe as a new member of the 

Animal Services Department noting she has been with the City for approximately seven months 

and previously retired from the City of Coppell with 20 years of service as a firefighter/paramedic.  

 

7. Discuss impact of COVID on overall Animal Services activity  

 

Lieutenant Marcus Brown, appointed as administrative lieutenant and to oversee animal control in 

June 2020, reported during COVID the animal shelter was opened by appointment only and 

concurred with Ms. Muniz that COVID had little to no impact on animal service numbers.  
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8. Discuss plan for Public Service Campaign to educate on summer care of animals 

 

Ms. Muniz reviewed a packet with helpful topics and ordinance information to educate citizens on 

summer care for animals. Chairman Assistant Police Chief Wiser noted the packet will be placed 

on various social media sites.  

 

Ms. Melony Jordan asked for clarification of wording regarding rabies vaccination and 

microchipping. She noted under item 10, (4a) states “all dogs must wear, or have implanted, 

traceable identification” and under microchip it reads “upon registration, the Animal Services 

Department shall implant a microchip in the animal that will identify the owner of the animal.”  

Ms. Muniz confirmed Animal Services will allow either one of them, a City dog tag or microchip.  

 

9. Set next meeting date and time of the Waxahachie Animal Care Advisory Committee 
 

The Animal Care Advisory Committee set their next meeting for Wednesday, September 15, 2021. 
 

10. Adjourn 
 

Chairman Assistant Police Chief Wiser expressed his appreciation for Ms. Mary Lou Shipley’s 

dedication and time she spent showing compassion for the animals.   

 

There being no further business, Ms. Terri Muniz moved the meeting adjourn at 12:16 p.m.  Ms. 

Melony Jordan seconded, All Ayes. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Clarice Crocker 

Administrative Clerk 


